
NAPA RIVER RECLAMATION DISTRICT #2109

MINUTES

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Thursday,   August 2, 2018
 7:00 P.M.

1598 Milton Road, Napa, CA 94559

I. Call Meeting to Order/Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gardner at 7:06 P.M.

Trustees Present:
Chretien, Gardner, Lagorio, Newman
Trustees Absent:
One seat vacant
Staff Present:
Loveless, M. Wilson, P. Wilson

Counsel Present:
None
    II.  Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tr. Chretien,  second by Tr. Lagorio to approve the minutes of the special meeting of July 12, 2018 as written.  The motion passed.
AC, FL, RN, JG
   III.  Public Comment:

None
IV.   Consent Items:
1.  Claims and payroll paid in July 2018 (see attached).

A motion was made by Tr. Newman, second by Tr. Chretien to approve the consent items.  The motion passed.
RN, AC, FL, JG
V. Discussion of Items Removed From the Consent Calendar

None

VI. Public Hearings:

None
VII. Administrative and Other Items
1. Budget Transfer for Year End Expenses
Assistant Manager Wilson presented a budget adjustment to transfer appropriations from salaries and  fund balance to legal services due to extra work being done by County Counsel. She also presented a journal entry to account for vacation/sick leave remaining on the books and the transfer of $20,000 (Twenty Thousand Dollars) dedicated for reserve as normal adjustments made at the end of FY 17/18.

 A motion by Tr. Chretien, second by Tr. Lagorio to approve the budget transfer and journal entries.  The motion passed.

AC, FL, RN, JG
2.  Replacement of Electrical Wiring for Pump Stations S-8 thru S-11
Chief Plant Operator Wilson reported that he had a site visit with PG&E regarding installing a power drop line at S-11.  He discussed the costs and process for this installation.  He will continue to research the best process for this repair and report back at the next meeting.
3.  Vacant Seat on The Board of Trustees
Assistant Manager Wilson reported that the Notice of Vacancy for District Board of Trustees has been prepared and will be mailed to absentee property owners, hand delivered to local residents by Sunday, August 5th and posted in 3 places within the district.  Interviews of interested persons will be conducted at the September 6, 2018 regular meeting.
4.  Hiring an Engineer to Evaluate the Wastewater Facility to Determine Areas That May Need Updating Or Repair

Tr. Gardner reported that he has received a proposal of $5,000 (five thousand dollars)  from Bracewell Engineering, the firm that designed our wastewater treatment plant, to evaluate the system to determine areas that may need updating and/or repair.  The plant operators stated that they need time to collect the information that the engineer requested prior to the site visit. 
A motion was made by Tr. Newman, second by Tr. Chretien to accept the bid from Bracewell with a planned start date after October 1, 2018.  The motion passed.  

RN, AC, FL, JG
5. Update on the Flood Study Progress

Assistant Manager Wilson read the report prepared by committee member Devra Dallman  on the progress with the flood study. (See attached).
VIII. Staff Reports

See attached
IX. Board Member Reports and Announcements

None
X. District Board of Trustees Member Future Agenda Items

Tr. Gardner requested that the proposal from Alan Langmuir to provide Neutral Facilitator services at a planning workshop on the Flood Study be placed on the September 6th agenda.
  X1.   Closed Session
CONFERENCE WITH REAL PROPERTY NEGOTIATOR

(Government Code Section 54956.8)  (2 cases)

Property:  Southern half of James Street and the northern half of Pritchett Street

Agency Negotiator:  Penny Wilson, Assistant District Manager

Negotiating Parties:  Neighboring Parcel Owners or Potential Invitation for Bids

Under Negotiation:  (X) Price  (X) Terms of Payment

The closed session was not held due to counsel being absent. It will be carried over to the September 6, 2018 meeting. 
  X11. .Adjournment
      The meeting was adjourned to the next regular meeting on September 6, 2018.
_____________________________________

   
Jay Gardner


Chairperson

ATTEST:

SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

_______________________

Penny Wilson
Secretary to the Board
Key

Members:   RN=Richard Newman  AC =Ana Chretien; DE =; JG = Jay Gardner; FL = Frank Lagorio

Notations Under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused/Absent; A = Abstained

The making of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote
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	Invoices Paid During July 2018
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Fiscal Year 2017/18
	
	

	
	
	
	

	6-Jul
	Napanet
	June Services
	54.32

	6-Jul
	Napa Valley Publishing Company
	Notices (3) Budget, Sewer Fee, Resolution
	492.24

	6-Jul
	AT&T
	June Services
	23.05

	13-Jul
	Napa County Recycling & Waste
	June Services
	32.37

	13-Jul
	Napa County Flood & Water District
	Flood Study Installment
	28,270.30

	9-Jul
	Napa Coutny Auditor-Controller
	4th Quarter Services
	1,058.57

	20-Jul
	Napa County Counsel
	4th Quarter Services
	7,218.75

	27-Jul
	PG&E
	June Services
	239.00

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Invoices
	
	37,388.60

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Fiscal Year 2018/19
	
	

	6-Jul
	Napanet
	July Services
	54.32

	6-Jul
	Meyers Water Company
	July / August Services
	84.05

	20-Jul
	USA Bluebook
	Long Rule Adhesive Backed Tape (3)
	79.14

	20-Jul
	Caltest Analytical Laboratory
	July Testing
	286.00

	26-Jul
	Reimbursement - Penny Wilson
	2 Year Website Renewal
	232.10

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Invoices
	
	735.61

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Report  
	Fiscal Year 2017/18
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 6/15/18
	132 hours
	3,917.12

	
	Medicare
	
	56.79

	
	Unemployment
	
	6.98

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 6/29/18
	126 hours
	3,751.92

	
	Medicare
	
	54.41

	
	Unemployment
	
	6.98

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Payroll
	
	7,794.20


Flood Study Report Presented by Devra Dallman, August 2, 2018
On July 19th Devra and Mark Dallman attended the BCDC Funding the Future Workshop in San Francisco as part of the Resilient by Design Projects underway in the Greater San Francisco Bay Area.  We made some excellent contacts and learned quite a bit about current flood protection funding options. 
On July 25 the Study Advisory Team met with Matt Brennen, ESA consultant to provide feedback on the EIIT Flood Study Report, which should be finalized and ready to be released for distribution in August 2018.  Once the report is released copies will be sent to the board members and all Milton Road homeowners who have provided email addresses.  A letter with a copy of the Executive Summary will be mailed to homeowners who have not provided email addresses and Penny will have a copy of the full report in the NRRD office available for review on Tuesday and Thursday, when the office is staffed.  

As mentioned last month, once the report is released, the SAT will be available on an as requested basis to meet with small groups of property owners in their homes to discuss and answer questions about the Flood Study.  

Regarding the NRRD Planning Workshop we discussed last month, I would like to recommend that the board consider putting an item on the September Board Meeting agenda to discuss a planning workshop date, review the proposal Alan Langmire has put together and decide if Alan would be appropriate to facilitate the workshop.

STAFF REPORT

August,  2018

1.  Road Work

As per Steve Stangland, work on Milton Road has been delayed until the spring of 2019.  

2.  Station N-2

Replaced pump.  Completely rusted out.  Ordered 2 new pumps at a cost of $1,800 each.

3.  Station N-3

Replaced panel.- wasn't reading purge  (Panel cost: $2,500) 


